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INT. AIRPLANE
 
LIGHTS UP ON 4
 
Fasten seat belt light dings and comes on.
 

FLIGHT ATTENDANT
Ladies and Gentlemen the Captain 
has turned on the fasten seat belt 
light, he has informed us that we 
will be experiencing some 
turbulence throughout the 
remainder of the flight. Please 
remain seated until the light is 
turned off.

 
JASON and MARIA are sitting side by side center stage.
 

JASON
So are you from New York or are 
you just visiting?

 
MARIA

to herself
Oh no he’s talking.
to Jason
I live in the city. I’m just 
coming back from a friends 
wedding, how about you?

 
JASON

That’s cool, That’s cool. I live 
in midtown. I was just in Miami 
for a bachelor party, it was 
siccc.
to himself
Damn this girl is hot. She’s gotta 
be into me, I mean who isn’t.

 
The plane experience turbulence everyone reacts but Jason.
 

MARIA
Wow, did you feel that? That was 
really bad turbulence!

 
JASON

Yeah it was really rad, haven’t 
seen the boys in months so it was 
a wild reunion. 
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JASON (CONT’D)
Miami’s never seen so much snow. 
I’m Jason by the way, what’s your 
name?

 
MARIA

Uh, Maria. Nice to meet you.
 

FLIGHT ATTENDANT
Ladies and gentleman it seems that 
our situation has changed

 
JASON

Maria... that’s a sexy name I love 
it, that’s like Spanish right? 
Exotic. What does it mean in 
english?
To Himself
Oh yeah she’s totally into it

 
FLIGHT ATTENDANT

the Captain has informed me that 
we’ve lost one of our engines to 
the birds. 

 
JASON

So uh are you like seeing anyone? 
Maybe we can keep this party going 
when we land.

 
FLIGHT ATTENDANT

That’s right folks we’re in a 
Sully situation. Please try to 
remain calm as our pilots navigate 
a difficult landing. 

 
MARIA

Are you kidding me did you not 
hear what she said?  

 
JASON

Hey it was just a suggestion no 
need to get all crazy!

 
MARIA

I’m crazy!? You’re the one that’s 
not even paying attention to 
what’s going on!

 
JASON

Wow dude, now you sound like 
my ex. 
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MARIA
Oh my god this is the end, I’m 
going to die alone. All my friends 
got married and settled down and I 
just had to move to New York to 
prove myself. To who? To who???? 

 
JASON

I definitely don’t want any part 
of this, way too much drama.

 
Jason Turns to the other side of him, a woman sitting across 
the aisle. She’s wearing headphones.
 

JASON
Hey, Hey Hey!

 
She takes off her headphones
 

HANNAH
Hey 

 
JASON

So do you come here often?
 
Jason laughs at his own joke.
 

HANNAH
Sorry, did you need something?

 
JASON

uh no sorry, my seat mate is 
having a bit of a breakdown so 
uh... I’m Jason by the way.

 
HANNAH

to herself
great so I guess I’m the 
second victim.
to Jason
um my names Hannah, do you know 
what’s going on with the flight? i 
though we’d be in New York by now.

 
Plane experiences difficulty
 

HANNAH
Like that, did you feel it? Have 
they made any announcements?

 
JASON

I know right, I’m feeling it too.  
It’s like an instant connection. 
I’m getting hella positive vibes.
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HANNAH
What?

 
CO-CAPTAIN (V.O.)

Hello this is your Co-Captain 
speaking. The good news is that 
the pilot will be landing the 
plane very soon -he’s such a good 
boy- the bad news is that we’ll be 
landing in the Atlantic Ocean. 

 
JASON

I said I’m really feeling this 
connection. me and you. you and 
me. US. 

 
HANNAH

Holy FUCk! Do you understand that 
we’re going down?!

 
JASON

Woah woah woah you said it not me!  
Damn girl, you’re a freak. I’m 
into it. So i’ll go into the 
bathroom first and then you wait 
10 seconds and follow me in.

 
Jason gets up and struggling to walk due to plane crashing, 
disappears into the bathroom. 
 

HANNAH
What the fuck is wrong with 
that guy?

 
Plane is going down
 

MARIA
We’re all going to die, we’re all 
going to die, we’re all going to 
die.

 
HANNAH

no no, everything’s going to be 
ok. The pilot can land this plane 
just like that Sully guy did 
right??

 
Plane crash sound effects and lighting change
 
Plane crash lands in the ocean. We see the flight attendant 
post crash.
 

FLIGHT ATTENDANT
Day 5 with no water. 

 (MORE)
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FLIGHT ATTENDANT (CONT’D)
Day 4 with no food. No other 
survivors that I know of. Am I 
going to die alone out here?

 
Jason calls out from behind her.
 

JASON
Hey Hey HEY! 

 
Flight attendant cries with joy
 

FLIGHT ATTENDANT
oh my god! Another survivor oh 
thank god I’m not alone.

 
They embrace.
 

JASON
My name is Jason what’s your name? 

 
FLIGHT ATTENDANT

I’m Holly! 
 

JASON
Damn you look amazing! Model 
material out here with your diet 
and exercise.

 
FLIGHT ATTENDANT

Oh Jason I’m so glad I found you. 
I’ve been looking for someone for 
so long I thought I was going to 
die alone out here.

 
JASON

.... woah woah woah chill girl. I 
think you’re really hot and “right 
now” we’re the only two  people 
but I just want to keep my options 
open ya know? Not really looking 
for any kind of commitment.

 
BLACKOUT
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